


 
 

 

 

 

August 16th, 2019 

To whom it may concern: 

Our family owns the commercial office building at 303 S. Paterson St.  It was built in 1899 as the F. S. 
Baines Tobacco Warehouse, and was a grain warehouse, and a woodworking studio before my family 
purchased it in the early 90’s.  My father, Don Warren, invested a great deal of time and love into 
reviving and refurbishing this building into a small office community that provides offices for 8 different 
local businesses currently including The Fairshare CSA coalition, Groundswell Conservancy, Jim 
Wildeman’s photo studio, and Wingra Engineering to name a few.  Ken Saiki Design was a tenant for 
over 20 years that you may be familiar with.   

In any case, Jim Wildeman is closing his photo studio after being a part of our business family for the last 
24 years.  Although we are sad to lose his creative presence and personality (he helped us bring Dr. 
Evermor’s Dreamkeeper’s sculpture to our community too), we are very excited to update the interior of 
his office suite.  Because it was a photo studio, Jim was able to operate with very little daylight provided 
by a limited number of windows for a relatively large area.  In wanting to appeal to the majority of 
business types we have attracted to the community in the past, and a current request from the future 
tenant, we feel we need to add a small number of exterior windows to this suite.   

My family is asking your permission to add 3 exterior windows to the building, 2 on the parking lot side 
(South) and one on the train tracks side (North).  All three windows would match existing windows on 
the building in height, style, and trim work.  Our goal is to make the windows look as if they’ve always 
been there historically.  Tenants in the past have shared the importance of operable windows in order 
to bring fresh air into their spaces so we would like them to be single hung windows that match the 
existing windows currently on the first floor.   

Most importantly the 3 windows would fulfil the historic preservation ordinance of (a) Height (b) 
Retaining the original or existing historical proportion and rhythm of solids to voids and (c) Retaining the 
original or existing historical materials.  

We would appreciate your efforts to expediate any concerns or changes you would require, if any, as we 
have a tenant that would like to be in the space by mid-October.  We have some minor interior changes 
to make in the space and are applying for a building permit the third week of August and hope the 
exterior modification approval doesn’t hold up the interior work that needs to be started. 

Thank you in advance and we look forward to your thoughts. 

Best Regards, 

 

Kris Warren 
303 S. Paterson St. Ste 1 
Madison, Wi 53703 
Cell: 608-709-6670 
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